
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  
      

                       
               
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 February 7th is National Black HIV Awareness Day.   This is a day to 
 acknowledge and address the impact of HIV on Black Communities.
    
 You can learn more and get content for social media posts to 
 promote awareness at  
  https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/library/awareness/nbhaad.html 
 
 Register for the National Black HIV Awareness Day webinar here  to 
 hear how the social  determinants of health impact HIV in Black 
 communities. 
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Next  Meeting 
 

February 8th 
 

For meeting 
link email 

nathe@ohsu.edu  

https://www.cdc.gov/hiv/library/awareness/nbhaad.html
https://westat.zoomgov.com/webinar/register/WN_ckEw32iORU68jMMFPtkqeg
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwizi_Kvzr_YAhVR-GMKHQBzD0YQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bustle.com%2Farticles%2F167177-what-do-the-colors-in-the-gay-pride-flag-stand-for-its-a-beautiful-and-inspi


              

  Social Security Benefits Increase in 2022 

 

Approximately 70 million Americans will see a 5.9% increase in their Social Security 

benefits and Supplemental Security Income (SSI) payments in 2022.  Federal benefit 

rates increase when the cost-of-living rises, as measured by the Department of 

Labor’s Consumer Price Index (CPI-W). 
 

The CPI-W rises when inflation increases, leading to a higher cost-of-living.  This 

change means prices for goods and services, on average, are a little more expensive, 

so the cost-of-living adjustment (COLA) helps to offset these costs. 
 

We will mail COLA notices throughout the month of December to retirement, 

survivors, and disability beneficiaries, SSI recipients, and representative payees.  But, 

if you want to know your new benefit amount sooner, you can securely obtain your 

Social Security COLA notice online using the Message Center in your my Social 

Security account at www.ssa.gov/myaccount.  You can access this information in 

early December prior to the mailed notice.  
 

If you prefer to access your COLA notice online and not receive the mailed notice, you 

can log in to your personal my Social Security account at www.ssa.gov/myaccount to 

opt out of a mailed COLA notice and any other notices that are available online by 

updating your Preferences in the Message Center.  Did you know you can receive a 

text or email alert when there is a new message waiting for you?  That way, you 

always know when we have something important for you – like your COLA notice.  If 

you don’t have an account yet, you must create one by November 17, 2021, to 

receive the 2022 COLA notice online. 
 

January 2022 marks other changes that will happen based on the increase in the 

national average wage index.  For example, the maximum amount of earnings subject 

to Social Security payroll tax in 2022 will be higher.  The retirement earnings test 

exempt amount will also change in 2022 and you can view that at www.ssa.gov/

news/press/factsheets/colafacts2022.pdf. 

Be among the first to know! Sign up for or log in to your personal my Social Security 

account today.  Choose email or text under “Message Center Preferences” to receive 

courtesy notifications.    

 

You can find more information about the 2022 COLA at www.ssa.gov/cola 
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Are you thinking about retiring and applying for Social Security retirement 

benefits?  Our online tools can make your planning easier.  Visit www.ssa.gov/

myaccount to access your personal my Social Security account to get an instant and 

personalized estimate of your retirement benefits based on your earnings record.  

It is important that your earnings record is correct because we base your benefit 

amount on the earnings reported to us.  If you find an error, you will want to contact us 

to get your information corrected.  Read our publication, How to Correct Your Social 

Security Earnings Record, at www.ssa.gov/pubs/EN-05-10081.pdf, to learn how. 

You can also get benefit estimates based on different retirement ages, and choose the 

best retirement age for you.  Don’t have a personal my Social Security account?  You 

can create one today at www.ssa.gov/myaccount. 

When you’re ready to apply for Social Security retirement benefits, you can complete 

your application online in as little as 15 minutes at www.ssa.gov/retirement.  We will 

contact you if we need any more information.  You can check the status of your 

application with your personal my Social Security account. 

You can apply online for your Social Security retirement benefits, and for benefits as a 

spouse, if you meet all the following criteria: 

You must be at least age 62 for the entire month to be eligible to receive benefits.   

You are not currently receiving benefits on your own Social Security record. 

You have not already applied for retirement benefits. 

You want your benefits to start no later than four months in the future.  (We cannot 

process your application if you apply for benefits more than four months in 

advance.) 

 

Find more information about our online services at www.ssa.gov/onlineservices 

      

Before You Apply for Retirement Benefits: What to Know 

https://urldefense.com/v3/__https:/www.ssa.gov/myaccount/?utm_source=mip0222&utm_medium=online-media&utm_campaign=ocomm-mip-22&utm_content=before-you-apply-for-retirement-benefits-what-to-know-001__;!!Mi0JBg!fliNP3Hnl6neEtVJRouDY_p0fjArralLhU7f50JdO4XMB810UBu
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Scammers are always finding new ways to steal your money and personal information 

by exploiting your fears.  The most effective way to defeat scammers is to know how 

to identify scams and to ignore suspicious calls and emails.  One common tactic 

scammers use is posing as federal agents or other law enforcement.  They may claim 

your Social Security number is linked to a crime.  

 

They may even threaten to arrest you if you do not comply with their 

instructions.  Here are three things you should do: 

 

 Hang up right away or do not reply to the email. 

 Never give personal information or payment of any kind. 

 Report the scam at oig.ssa.gov to immediately notify the law enforcement team in 

our Office of the Inspector General. 

 You should continue to remain vigilant of phone calls when someone says there’s a 

problem with your Social Security number or your benefits.  If you owe money to 

us, we will mail you a letter explaining your rights, payment options, and 

information about appealing. 

 

There are a few ways you can identify a scam call or email.  Remember that we will 

never: 

· Threaten you with benefit suspension, arrest, or other legal action unless you 

pay a fine or fee. 

· Promise a benefit increase or other assistance in exchange for payment. 

· Require payment by retail gift card, cash, wire transfer, internet currency, or 

prepaid debit card. 

· Demand secrecy from you in handling a Social Security-related problem. 

· Send official letters or reports containing personally identifiable information 

via email. 

 

If you do not have ongoing business with our agency, it is unlikely we will contact 

you.  Again, if you get a suspicious call claiming to be from us or law enforcement 

about Social Security, you should hang up and report it right away to our Office of the 

Inspector General at oig.ssa.gov. 

 

Defend Against Scammers Who Target Your Social Security Benefits 
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Congratulations to EOCIL!! 
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Meaningful Care Conference (March 29, 2022)  

 

Register now! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 The 2022 Meaningful Care Conference is the effort of a group of LGBTQ2S+ focused 

community programs and individuals who have joined together to promote culturally 

responsive healthcare for clinicians and social service providers working with members 

of the LGBTQ2S+ community. It is the intention that the knowledge shared at this 

conference will improve health care provision, utilization, satisfaction, and outcomes 

for LGBTQ2S+ consumers through expanding access to culturally competent care. 

 

The conference continues to be one of the largest LGBTQ2S+ cultural competency 

trainings for medical and social service providers on the west coast, with over 400 

attendees biannually. The 2022 Meaningful Care Conference is coordinated by the 

LGBTQ Health Coalition of the Columbia-Willamette, a community-based partnership of 

agencies and individuals serving the LGBTQ+ community. 
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https://meaningfulcare.org/
https://whova.com/portal/registration/lmcc_202203/


      

   Have you seen what we all have been up to?!   
Great work Oregon!! 
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https://static1.squarespace.com/static/581d04a2f5e231b25f875be2/t/61a66afdd242fc24c9b5d469/1638296324006/OHA_EndHIVOregon_2021_ProgressReport+FINAL_English.pdf


 
 
 

 
 
 

 

In an effort to remain aware of all of our programmatic and staff changes in the HIV 
community in Oregon we would like to collect and share that information.   

 
Programmatic & staff changes should be sent to lagermes@ohsu.edu by the last  

Wednesday of the month.   

 
Partnership Project  
Says Farewell to: 

Claire Shepek, Legacy Medical Case Manager 

Jessie Feltz, CAP/Partnership Project Housing Case Manager 

 
You will both be missed!! 
 

CAP 

Say Farewell 

Tyler TerMeer, PhD CEO Best of luck in San Francisco!  

Welcomes 

Leon Wolfe, he/they Service Center Coordinator 

 

Our condolences are extended to CAP and Claudia Adler’s Family on her 
sudden passing.  May her memory be a blessing to all who knew her. 
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This newsletter is published by  

OHSU/ Partnership Project.  
 

Our thanks to OHA HIV Care and Treatment Program for 
website posting distribution of the newsletter. 

 
The editor is Julia Lager-Mesulam.  

 

Comments/questions about this publication should be 
directed to:  

Julia Lager-Mesulam at  lagermes@ohsu.edu,  
or call  (503) 230-1202,   FAX (503) 230-1213, 
5525 SE Milwaukie Ave. Portland, OR 97202 

 

This issue, and issues from January 2011 on, can 
be found electronically here   

http://www.ohsu.edu/partnership
http://public.health.oregon.gov/DiseasesConditions/HIVSTDViralHepatitis/HIVCareTreatment/Pages/news.aspx

